MINUTES
PARK COMMISSION
MEETING OF THURSDAY, DECEMBER 5TH, 2019

The Park Commission held their Meeting at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, December 5th, 2019 in their office, 45 Meadow
Lane, Brockton, MA. There being a proper quorum, the meeting was called to order by Chairman Bill Keane.
Present were Commissioner Kevin Borges, Commissioner Ulisses Varela, Commissioner Chickie Studenski and
Superintendent Timothy W. Carpenter. Commissioner Billy Anderson being absent.

Present: Tom Miller, Brockton, MA.
Paul Coutoumas, Golf Pro

A motion was made by Commissioner Studenski and seconded by Commissioner Borges to accept the
minutes of the October 17th, 2019 meeting. Motion carried.

A discussion was held for the use of the Cosgrove Pool for the Mark 0’'Reilly Memorial Swim Meet. Mr. Miller
presented this request to be held on July 25, 2020 @ 8:00 a.m.

A motion was made by Commissioner Studenski and seconded by Commissioner Borges to approve the
use of the Cosgrove Pool for the Mark O’Reilly Memorial Swim Meet on July 25th, 2020. Motion carried.

A discussion was held on the Rate Structure for the 2020 DW Field Golf Course golf season.

A motion was made by Commissioner Studenski and seconded by Commissioner Borges to accept the
following CHANGES ONLY for the Rate Structure of the 2020 DW Field Course golf season:

Cart Regular fees - from $18.00 to $20 per seat/cart.

Cart Specials - from $15.00 to $18.00 per seat/cart

Non-Resident Green Fee Rate (Friday to Sunday & Holidays) from $45.00 to $47.00.
City Employee Green Fee Rate - from $20.00 to $25.00

Superintendent Carpenter reported on the revenue and condition of D.W. Field Golf Course. November’s revenues
were $31,646 which is up $19,668 from last November. The 19 year average is $31,500. As for the current season,
revenues stand at $1,103,065. An increase of over $135,100 from last year’s revenues. The highest year in 19 year
history, which the average was $862,575.

Superintendent Carpenter informed the Commission that the Golf Course will close effective December 8th, 2019,
with Commission’s approval. Winter work at the Golf Course will include deep-tineing of greens followed by heavy
topdressing of sand. He provided an update on tree work, the easement for the new electrical service to the
maintenance garage, ordering of new carts and the proposal for bunker restoration.

Superintendent Carpenter reported on the updates of the projects at Bent Playground, Danny Goodwin Playground
and the Ellis Brett Pond Dam.

Having no further business, a motion was made by Commissioner Studenski and seconded by
Commissioner Varela to adjourn the meeting at 7:53 PM, Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
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“ Timothy W. Carpenter, Superintendent of Parks



